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Thank you very much, Ambassador Swing, for giving me the opportunity to address this important topic.

First of all, I would like to welcome the important work of the GMG. I cooperate closely with several GMG agencies in my work as Special Rapporteur, including in relation to the human rights of migrants in general, but also on specific issues such as the labour rights of migrants, the rights of refugees and asylum seekers, and the rights of migrant children. GMG agencies have provided very useful inputs to my work, and assisted me during my country visits.
The role of the GMG, with its multifaceted experience and expertise on many migration issues is particularly important as there is no migration organization within the United Nations, no comprehensive global “lead agency” on migration, with a clear mandate on the protection of migrants’ rights, and no coherent institutional framework governing migration at global level. 

I urge all the GMG agencies to aim for a clearer vision, leadership and policy coherence within the GMG, with, at its core, the full respect for the human rights of migrants. In this regard, I would like to refer to the landmark statement on the human rights of irregular migrants issued by the GMG in 2010, on the occasion of the GFMD meeting in Mexico. I urge all GMG agencies to implement in practice the kind of approach set out in this statement.

I trust that the recent GMG internal review will lead to a strengthened GMG, with more attention given to the human rights of migrants. In this respect, I note with appreciation that the GMG has recently established a working group on migration, human rights and gender. In order to further streamline the work of the GMG and strengthen its human rights framework, OHCHR’s mandate and operational expertise on migration and human rights is crucial.
I urge all GMG agencies to advocate with States for their ratification and implementation of all the UN human rights treaties, including the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of their Families and the several ILO conventions on the rights of migrant and domestic workers. I also urge GMG agencies in their interaction with States, to remind them of their conventional and customary human rights obligations towards migrants. I also insist that all GMG agencies must operationalize a human rights-based approach to migration in all their activities, particularly those in the field, as mentioned by Mr. Ryder and several other participants.
As proposed in the OHCHR report “Migration and Human Rights: Improving Human Rights-Based Governance of International Migration”, the establishment within the United Nations of a standing panel on migration and human rights would, as a first step, enable systematic interaction between all relevant stakeholders (including GMG agencies, but also Member States, other international and regional organizations, civil society and migrants themselves), ensuring coherence and consistency in addressing migration and human rights-related issues. I urge all the GMG agencies to fully support this proposal, and to advocate with States for their support as well.
Finally, I would like to mention that these issues are dealt with in my 2013 General Assembly report (A/68/283), which focuses on global migration governance. This report, which is already available online, will be presented to the Third Committee on 24 October.
Thank you for your kind attention.
